TOWN COUNCIL MEETING
February 1, 2021

The Town Council met February 1, 2021 at 6:00 p.m. in the Thorsby Municipal Annex
Building.

MEMBERS PRESENT: MEMBERS ABSENT:

Council Members: ~ Mayor Hight
Glenn Littleton
Neil Benson
Marvin Crumpton
Justin Killingworth
Chasity Chapman

Mayor Hight called the meeting to order at 6:00p.m. Mayor Hight gave the invocation.
Mayor Hight asked for approval of the Council Minutes from January 19, 2021.

Council Member Benson moved to approve the Council Minutes from January 19, 2021
as presented. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried with
the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Killingworth, Littleton, Benson
Chapman and Crumpton.

Council Member Killingsworth moved to approve the Park and Rec. Minutes from
January 17, 2021 as presented. Council Member Benson seconded the motion. The
motion caried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Killingworth,
Littleton, Benson Chapman and Crumpton.

New Business

Mayor gave the Council the bids for the Park and Rec. Lawncare Maintenance at Sam
Bentley Park and Field 1.

Council Member Chapman moved to discuss the bids for Sam Bentley Park and Field 1.
Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion caried with the votes being
as follow: Yeas: Council Member Killingworth, Littleton, Benson Chapman and
Crumpton.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve the Bid from Kellis Turfgrass Management
for 1 year. Council Member Killingsworth seconded the motion. The motion caried with
the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Killingworth, Littleton, Benson
Chapman and Crumpton.




Mayor Hight gave the Council a new updated Pay Scale for the Maintenance Dept. and
Admin. He stated we need to increase our pay scale so we can get workers to stay with
the Town.

Council Member Chapman moved to increase the Pay Scale by $2.00 for the
Maintenance Dept. and Admin. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The
motion caried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Killingworth,
Littleton, Benson Chapman and Crumpton.

Mayor Hight stated he has spoken with our Town Attorney and our Town Handbook
needs to be updated. The Attorney is wanted to come to one of the next Council meeting
and meet with the Council and go over a few things that need to be changed. Mayor
Hight said he would get with the Attorney and set up a time.

Mayor Hight reported that Terry's old Dodge truck needs repair. It needs a new motor,
he stated it would cost $5,200.00 to repair the truck.

Council Member Crumpton moved to approve to repair the Dodge Truck for $5200.00.
Council Member Benson seconded the motion. The motion caried with the votes being
as follow: Yeas: Council Member Killingworth, Littleton, Benson Chapman and
Crumpton.

Department Heads
Chief Barnett had none at this time.
Fire Chief Parker was not present was on a fire call.

Daniel Avery reported the windows have been ordered for Helen Jenkins Chapel and it
will be about 6 weeks before its fixed.

Town Clerk Crystal Smith had none at this time.

Council Member Benson moved to approve the transfer of funds, and bills for February
1,2021. Council Member Killingsworth seconded the motion. The motion carried with
the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Crumpton, Chapman,
Killingworth, and Benson.

Council Member Chapman moved to go into an Excusive Scssion for about 10 minutes to
discuss an Employee. Council Member Benson seconded the motion. The motion caried
with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Killingworth, Littleton, Benson
Chapman and Crumpton.

Council Member Benson moved to back into regular Council Meeting. Council Member
Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion caried with the votes being as follow:
Yeas: Council Member Killingworth, Littleton, Benson Chapman and Crumpton.




There being no further business to come before the council, Council Member Littleton
moved to adjourn. Council Member Benson seconded the motion. The motion carried
with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Benson, Crumpton, Chapman
Killingworth and Littleton.

Robert Hight Mayor

ATTEST:

Town Clerk




